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18 February 2021
Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope this finds you all well, thank you for your continued efforts with home schooling, for some of our pupils this is now coming to an end. 

Nursery and Primary 1-3 classes from 23rd February.
The First Minister has confirmed that Nursery and Primary 1-3 classes will return to in class schooling. School transport will run as normal.

Keeping safe

The school will continue to be cleaned regularly during the day and everybody will be washing or sanitising hands frequently.  There will be hand sanitiser at the entrances to school and in all the classrooms.

There will also be increased ventilation in the school with windows and doors left open.  Pupils are advised to wear suitable clothing, keeping in mind that the school may be colder than normal. PE classes will again be outside weather permitting so suitable clothing and footwear is particularly important on Wednesdays.  Mrs Thompson will begin PE on 24th February.

All school staff now have access to Covid tests to help keep us all safe.

All Other Classes.

Remote learning will continue for primary P5-7. New learning materials will be in trays on Tuesday 23rd. If you haven’t already filled in the Additional ICT Agreement you can still do this as Mr Lindsay is planning to meet with pupils online.
Key Worker Parent/Carer Information 
If you are a key worker and your child is in P4-7 and you have no alternative childcare from 23 February onwards you can submit an application, which can be accessed using the link below: 

https://www.shetland.gov.uk/schools/information-key-workers-january-2021
Please note that there is no need for Key Worker Parent/carers to submit applications to School’s Service if your child/children are already supported to access their remote learning in school.  Please contact the school office to confirm your requirements.
Key Dates

	Friday 19 February 
	School holiday

	Monday 22 February 
	School holiday

	Friday 26 March 
	Last day of term (for Easter holidays)

	Monday 12 April
	School returns after Easter holidays.


We said farewell to Emily Handley on Wednesday who will be missed by the whole school community, we wish her well in her new job in Leeds.

Jennifer Jamieson has now begun maternity leave, we send her our very best wishes also.

Over the next few weeks Jenna Johnson, Anita Georgeson, Annie Johnstone and Laura Hodge will all be helping to keep our Early Years going with nurturing fun activities for our youngest learners.  We will bring you news soon as recruitments are finalised.

I hope you have enjoyed time sledging with the recent wintery weather. Spring is just around the corner and nights are getting lighter. Watch out for some Eco themed activities for the whole family on the school blog.  In school we will continue to take opportunities to enjoy outside activities and give a greater emphasis to Health and Wellbeing.

Take care and stay safe
 

Yours sincerely

Elizabeth Garrick
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Happyhansel is proud to be an Eco School

Registered since 2006

Fifth Green Flag awarded in 2017

